


 
 
 

 

Our response to your request: 

 

ESR does not hold any information related to the purification of poliovirus. ESR has 

performed PCR, cell culture and sequencing for poliovirus but we have never encountered a 

situation which requires the purification of poliovirus by filtration, ultracentrifugation, or 

chromatograph. We are therefore refusing your request under section 18(g) of the Act as the 

information is not held. 

 

 

Your right to seek a review 

 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 

Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 

or freephone 0800 802 602.   

  

Thank you for your request. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Jill Vintiner 

Joint General Manager Health and Environment Group – Health 

ESR 

 


